Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes

February 17, 2010
Attendance: Bennett, Epperson, Graham, Hydro, Seto, Speaker.
Excused: Bakewell-Sachs, Ball, Eberly, Leake, Rice

Approval of minutes from February 3, 2010: Minutes were approved with one modification.
Report from Dean Susan Bakewell-Sachs: none. 
Report from Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies Susan Hydro: 

Applications are currently being reviewed for Summer and Fall 2010 admission. 

Virtual open houses have been scheduled for three evenings; information about these online chats is available on the Graduate Studies website.  
The Graduate Studies website has a new look, as part of a campus-wide upgrade.  
Graduate enrollment this semester exceeded the number projected (compensating for undergraduate enrollment, which is less than projected).  
Announcements: the charge from Steering will wait for New Business.
Old Business

Policy Changes: sections of the Graduate Bulletin, revised primarily for clarification, were approved with the correction of one grammatical error. 
New Business
Discussion with Graduate Coordinators
No graduate coordinators were in attendance, although Wu (TESL) sent an inquiry regarding course enrollment caps.  Hydro agreed that course enrollment caps are indeed inconsistent.  It was suggested that the department chair should be contacted with concerns about specific courses.
Charge from Steering Concerning Comprehensive Examinations
The Steering Committee charges GPC to review a request made by Dean William Behre (School of Education), and develop a comprehensive examination policy if GPC determines it necessary.  The Steering Committee requests that GPC complete this request, including gathering testimony, by March 31.  

Discussion: A comprehensive examination policy has existed for years, and can be found online in the Graduate Bulletin.  It includes three of the five points suggested by Behre.  One of the missing points, an exam grading procedure and policy, has been previously discussed by GPC, at which time it was decided that consistency across campus could not be achieved without placing an undue burden on programs with few faculty.  It was suggested that programs may have their own written procedures, provided to students; Graham will forward the English Department’s policy.  GPC will revisit the question of an exam grading policy, as well as address the fifth point, a grade appeals process.  The necessity for a grade appeals process after the first failure was questioned.  GPC will revise the existing policy statements to make it clear that the existing graduate appeals process also applies to the comprehensive examination, that students may appeal after either the first or the second failure of the exam, and that the second failure of the exam will result in dismissal from the program.  However, the status of GPC’s revision of the graduate appeals process, submitted to Dean Taras Pavlovsky (Library) for coordination with the undergraduate appeals process, is unknown and will be investigated.  Graham will attempt a first revision, and Speaker a second revision, of the comprehensive examination policy along the lines discussed by GPC.
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Graham
